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2. Noise Impacts 

 

The elements of the proposed building that will impact on our privacy will also 

create adverse noise impacts on our home. Concrete stairwells and corridors 

typically create echoes which amply noise from foot traffic and conversations. The 

openable windows will allow noise from within Guest Rooms 17-20 to be focused 

directly towards the upper floor living, study and bedroom spaces within our home. 

The proposed rooftop terraces are unenclosed spaces which will allow unrestricted 

noise spill. 

 

We note that the existing parking area adjacent to our common property boundary 

will be reconfigured and covered by new guest accommodation. The concrete 

construction of the carpark ceiling will create increased noise impacts on our 

property from vehicle movements. The proposed parking area remains open to the 

north, allowing echoes from engines, car doors and turning tires to be directed 

towards our home. 

 

In early 2019 we worked with an Architect to design a renovation to our home with 

careful consideration of reducing noise from the adjacent public roadway whilst 

maintaining our private open space area within the rear of our home. With our 

renovation now completed, the proposed motel redevelopment compromises our 

significant capital investment and exposes us to excessive noise impacts for this 

residential location. 

 

3. Density & Character 

 

The existing motel comprises a comparatively small scale two storey development 

with 16 guest rooms and 14 on-site parking spaces. The redeveloped motel proposes 

23 guest rooms, 33 parking spaces and a restaurant/bar area of 160 square metres. 

Residential properties containing single dwellings are located to the immediate 

north, south and west. The proposed 3 storey development is markedly out of 

character with the existing built environment. The proposed density will result in a 

development that will dominate the streetscape and diminish the low scale 

residential character that Brunswick Heads is known for. 

 

4. Overall Height 

 

We are concerned not only with the proposed three storey configuration of the 

proposed development (which allows for rooftop terraces that directly impact on 

our property), but also the fact that the proposal seeks to vary Byron Shire Council’s 

maximum 9 metre height control that applies to the entire town. The height of the 

proposed development results in a building that is out of character with the 

established residential and commercial buildings immediately surrounding the 

property. 

 

5. Parking Shortfall 

 




